
Term One  has been  a  very  busy and  fun  Term. We have  welcomed  44 new  

children  and  many  new  families  to  preschool . The children  are  settling  in well  and  

establishing  many  positive  relationships  with  their  peers  and  educators .  

 

We began  the  term  and  have  been  continuing  to  practice  good  hygiene  in 

relation  to  hand  washing,  wiping  noses, coughing  and  sneezing . The children  now  

eagerly  share  that  you  need  to  wash  your  hands  to  “get rid of  germs!” 

 

It has also been  important  to  have  conversations  about  snake  safety  with  the  

children . The preschool  and  school  site have  seen  snakes on  site, therefore  we  aim  

to  provide  our  children  with  strategies  and  confidence  to  act  appropriately  if they  

do  come  across  their  path . Through  conversations  and  our  risk assessments, here  is 

what  we  know  about  snakes: 

 

ÅSnakes do  not  have  ears so they  cannot  hear  you,  but  they  can  feel  vibrations  - 

Matthew  and  Adina . 

Å If you  see one  you  have  to  stand  super  still or freeze  like a  statue  – Charlie . 

Å If its far  away,  or it moves  away  from  you,  walk  back  very  slowly – Xavier . 

ÅDo not  touch  lizards or snakes in the  yard!  – Jacob . 
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Healthy Eating  

 

At  preschool  shared  fruit occurs  twice  a  day  and  facilitates  social  conventions  

such  as, participating  in conversations  with  others,  sharing/turn  taking  and  allows  

children  to  try a  variety  of  fruit and  vegetables . Sharing  the  fruit and  vegetables  

that  our  families  have  brought  in for  us has sparked  many  interesting  

conversations  about  healthy  foods  among  the  children  and  has lead  to  us 

investigating  healthy  food  choices  during  large  group  times . Children  have  been  

learning  to  sort food  groups  and  learn  how  healthy  food  makes  their  bodies  and  

brains  strong . During  lunch  time  children  often  take  the  time  to  look  what  they  

have  inside  their  lunch  box  and  consider  what  is the  healthiest  choice  and  what  

are  ‘treats’ and  ‘sometimes foods’.  

NAWMA  from  the  Northern  Adelaide  Waste  Management  Authority  visited  our  

preschool  to  talk  about  recycling!  NAWMA  explained  to  the  children  that  the  

recyclable  rubbish  goes  through  a  big  machine . She also taught  us a  song  to  help  

us remember  what  to  recycle,  you  might  have  heard  your  child  singing  it at  home!  

 

ôPick me up, 

Give me a squeeze.  

If I hold my shape,  

Recycle me please!õ  

 

 

At  preschool  we  have  three  bins available  for  children  to  use (yellow,  red  and  

green) . The children  have  eagerly  took  on  the  challenge  to  sort out  what  rubbish  

should  go  in the  three  different  bins, rubbish,  recycle  and  garden  waste . The 

NAWMA  experience  successfully  promoted  a  greater  understanding  of  the  

recycling  processes  and  supports  the  planned  learning  experiences  and  preschool  

routines  throughout  our  day . Our  compost  bins outside  where  we  place  our  food  

scraps  in to  offer  a  welcome  source  of  nutrient  to  our  garden . 



Butterfly Garden  
 

During  our  outdoor  play  at  preschool,  children  have  been  

fascinated  and  curious  about  insects,  including  butterflies . 

Many  have  also taken  the  opportunity  to  draw  or paint  

butterflies  during  play . After  we  hypothesised  and  

conducted  some  research  into  what  a  butterfly  garden  

might  look  like and  what  it might  need  we  decided  to  

create  our  very  own  butterfly  garden  at  preschool .  

 

The children  weren’t afraid  to  get  their  hands  dirty  and  dig  

holes  ready  for  our  plants!  We have  already  seen  a  few  

butterflies  in our  garden,  and  cant  wait  to  find  more!  If you  

have  any  knowledge  about  butterfly  gardens  or would  like 

to  bring  in a  plant  for  the  butterfly  garden  to  plant  with  the  

children,  please  see Bec  or Jodie .  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Playground  
 

We have  begun  visiting the  community  playground . Before  we  left  we  

brainstormed  ideas  about  safety,  and  children  decided  that  we  needed  to  stay 

together  in a  line whilst walking  to  and  from  the  playground,  wear  hats,  not  to  get  

too  close  to  others  whilst climbing  and  not  to  walk  in front  of  the  swing . Once  we  

arrived  the  children  loved  exploring  the  large  playground . There were  structures  

that  challenged  and  enhanced  our  gross motor  skills as we  had  to  balance  on  the  

surfboard  and  climb  the  enormous  large  web!  The children  cannot  wait  until  we  

can  return  again  next  term .  



We are an allergy aware Preschool!  

 

The safety  of  the  children  in our  preschool  is of  high  importance . Please do  not  

pack  any  egg  or nut  products  in your  child's  lunch  box . Please do  see staff  if you  

have  any  queries  about  this.  

 

 

Reminders  

 

Arrival : The Preschool  gates  are  locked  until  8:45am . The only  exception  to  this is 

children  attending  Out  of  School  Hours Care  in the  morning . Prior to  this time  staff  

are  not  available  to  supervise  children  as they  are  setting  up  equipment .  

 

Absence : Please remember  to  contact  the  preschool  (phone  8380 9292) if your  

child  is unable  to  attend  on  their  scheduled  day,  e.g . due  to  illness or a  family  

reason . 

Lost property  basket : Please regularly  check  the  lost property  basket  for  items 

belonging  to  your  child  (located  inside  under  the  Zebra  Finch table) .  

 

Childrenõs preschool  portfolios : Every child  has a  preschool  portfolio  containing  

checklists  of  their  learning,  photos,  and  samples  of  activities  they  have  been  

involved  in (e .g . paintings  and  drawings) . The portfolios  are  located  on  the  bench  

above  the  puzzle cupboard  in the  preschool . Please feel  free  to  look  through  your  

child’s portfolio  with  them  and  ask them  about  the  activities  they  have  been  

involved  in. These portfolios  remain  at  preschool  until  children  begin  school,  at  

which  time  they  can  take  them  home . 

 

 

Little Mates Puppet Show  

 

Bingo  Jack  from  Little Mates  entertained  children  with  a  light  hearted  and  

inspiring  magic  show . The children  were  delighted  throughout  the  show  as 

they  learnt  about  helping  others,  respecting  diversity,  being  kind  to  others  and  

establishing  positive  friendships . 



Dates to remember for Term 2  

 

ÅWeek  3 

Monday  the  15th of May  and  Tuesday  the  16th of May  we  will be  opening  our     

doors  to  our  grandparents  or other  special  people  in our  lives. A note  will be  sent 

home  early  next  term  with  more  information . 

ÅWeek  3 

Thursday the  18th of May  is a  Pupil Free day,  therefore  there  will be  NO PRESCHOOL 

ON THIS DAY. OSHC will still be  available,  please  book  early . 

 

 

Snapshots of Learning  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
We wish our children and their families a very happy and relaxing holiday break. 

We will see you all again in Term Two!  

 

From Bec , Jodie, Rhiannen , Debbie, Annie and Xuan .  

Building  a  tunnel  over  the  

car  ramp . 
Measuring ingredients for 

playdough . 

Cherylynna  and Bailey 
Painting lava on our model 

volcano.  

Madison drawing the 
shapes she has learnt.  

Relaxing  and  stretching  
our  bodies  during  yoga . 

Matthew building a 
skyscraper.  


